MINUTES } CITY OF PIKEVILLE

APPROVED: ************* At a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the City of Pikeville, Kentucky, held in the Starlite Bowling Center on June 26, 1964, at 7:30 P.M., the following members of the Board were present. W. C. Hambley, M.D. Mayor: Commissioners: Frederick W. Baker Kermit Sexton Harry Hobson Mr. Butcher presented the 1964-1965 budget to the Commissioners. Frederick W. Baker made the motion to accept the budget as presented upon the assurance of the City Manager that no funds would be disbursed from the appropriation for the Airport Board until the City Attorney had given the Commission his opinion that the appropriation is legal and there upon, recommend payment. Kermit Sexton made the second and upon roll call the vote was as follows: W. C. Hambley, M.D. Mayor: Yes Commissioners: Yes Frederick W. Baker Kermit Sexton Yes Harry Hobson No Ulan Taylor Absent Motion carried. Commissioner Baker made the motion that the City Utility Dept. put in water lines at the Pauley Addition with haste. Kermit Sexton seconded the motion and upon roll call the vote was as follows: W. C. Hambley, M.D. Mayor: Yes Commissioners: Frederick W. Baker Yes Kermit Sexton Yes Harry Hobson Yes Ulan Taylor Absent Motion carried. Frederick W. Baker moved to adjourn and Kermit Sexton seconded the motion and upon roll call the motion carried and the meeting was adjourned. APPROVED: ATTEST: At a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the City of Pikeville, Kentucky, held at the Starlite Bowling Center on July 3, 1964, at 7:30 P.M., the following members of the Board were present: W. C. Hambley, M.D. Mayor: Commissioners: Harry Hobson Ulan Taylor Frederick W. Baker Kermit Sexton Commissioner Taylor made the motion to amend the 1964-1965 budget to allow the Pikeville Library an increase in their appropriation from \$9,000.00 to \$9.600.00. Harry Hobson made the second and upon roll call the vote was as follows: Mayor: W. C. Hambley, M.D. Yes Commissioners: Harry Hobson Yes Ulan Taylor Yes Frederick W. Baker Yes Kermit Sexton Yes The Commission discussed the matter of United Fuel wanting to increase the gas rate to 50¢ per cu. ft. and therefore, decided to resist the increase. Where upon Frederick W. Baker made the motion to authorize the City Attorney to oppose any legal action by United Fuel to increase rates. Ulan Taylor made the second and upon roll call the vote was as follows: Yes Mayor: W. C. Hambley, M.D.

Commissioners:

Harry Hobson

Kermit Sexton

Frederick W. Baker

Ulan Taylor

Yes

Yes

Yes

Motion carried.

MINUTES } CITY OF PIKEVILLE

City Manager, W. E. Butcher recommended that the City Attorney review the Ordinances referred to in Mr. Burke's letter regarding his client Mildred Flanagan and inform the chief of Police as to his powers and duties in inforcing said Ordinances.

City Attorney, O. T. Hinton advised the Commission that the appropriation for the Airport Board in the 1964-1965 Budget is legal and that he would furnish the Commission a letter so advising.

Ulan Taylor moved to adjourn and Kermit Sexton made the second and upon roll call the meeting was adjourned.

APPROVED:

ATTEST:

Mayor Hambly 14.

Charle L. Huffmans.

At a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the City of Pikeville, Kentucky, held in the Starlite Bowling Center on July 10, 1964, at 7:30 P.M., the following members of the Board were present:

Mayor: Commissioners: W. C. Hambley, M.D. Frederick W. Baker Harry Hobson Kermit Sexton Ulan Taylor

Ulan Taylor made the motion to accept the revised street lighting plans of the Kentucky Power Co. that would give additional lights from the lower bridge to the present lights on the by-pass road. Kermit Sexton made the second and upon roll call the vote as as follows:

Mayor:
Commissioners:
W. C. Hambley, M.D.
Yes
Harry Hobson
Kermit Sexton
Ulan Taylor
Yes

The motion was carried.

Frederick W. Baker made the motion that the Commissioners be paid \$250.00 semi-annually, to become due June 30th and December 31st. Kermit Sexton made the second. Upon roll call the vote was unanimous and the motion was carried.

Ulan Taylor made the motion to accept the transfer of assignments by the Miners Memorial Hospital to the Appalachian Regional Hospital regarding any contracts with the City. Hary Hobson made the second and upon roll call the vote was as follows:

Mayor: W. C. Hambley, M.D. Yes
Commissioners: Frederick W. Baker Yes
Harry Hobson Yes
Kermit Sexton Yes
Ulan Taylor Yes

The motion was carried.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

APPROVED:

Wayor C. Hambley MT

ATTEST:

Charle & Huffman J.
